
Annual Report 2024-25 

Respected Guest of Honour His Grace Dr. Thomas Mor Themotheos Metropolitan 

of Kottayam Diocese and the secretary of Holy Episcopal Synod, Our Guest Cine Artist 

Meenakshi  Anoop, The President of the meeting Very. Rev. Fr. J. Mathews Manavath, 

the manager of our school, Mr. Biju K.C president of Grama Panchayat,Thomas K Philip 

Member of Grama Panchayath, Trustees P A Abraham Pazhayidathuvayalil, Varghese    

IPE Muthalu padiyil, Dr, Jithin Kurian Andrews  Chiravathara . Managing Board members, 

PTA Executives , invitees  among the audience, esteemed colleagues, dear parents and 

my beloved students. 

It is my privilege to welcome you all to the St.Mary’s English Medium School 

annual day and Christmas celebration Lumiere 2024. Today, we gather to reflect on the 

past year’s achievements, celebrate our success and acknowledge the hard work and 

dedication of our students, teachers and staff. 

Our institution has always strived for excellence, and I am delighted to report 

that we have made significant progress in academics, extracurricular activities and 

community service. 

I invite you to join me in this journey as we celebrate our successes and look 

forward for an exciting new year.   

As we conclude this annual report, we want to express our deepest gratitude to 

everyone who has contributed to our success. Your hard work, dedication and passion 

has made a tangible difference to the lives of our students and community. 

Let me express my sincere thanks to the Manager Very. Rev. J Mathews 

Manavath, The secretary Mr. Biju Kurian Kothekeryil and the member of managing 

board for the whole hearted  co-operation. I remember with gratitude the support 

provided by our chief trustee Sri. Abraham Pazhayadathuvayalil and other trustees, 

Varghese Sir and Jithin Sir, Church Secretary, Mr.Jacob V.J Vazathara. I express sincere 

thanks to the teacher in charge Mrs.Beena C Thomas for being my right hand. I thank 

the support rendered by PTA Executive committee led by the PTA president Mr. Thomas 

Mani N. 

My sincere thanks to all the parents who are always supporting me and the 

school generously. I am grateful to the teaching and non teaching staff for their sincere 

co-operation. Dear students, you are the life and sprit of St.Mary’s.I humbly submit this 

annual report before you all.      Thank you 


